
Special points of interest: 

 Wed. June 1, TSS 

Meditation 10am 

 Thurs. June 2, TSS 

Meditation 10am, 

Temple Exec Meeting 

7pm 

 Fri. June 3, TSS Medi-

tation 10am 

 Sun. June 5, Family 

Picnic 11am-4pm 

 Wed. June 8, TSS 

Meditation 10am 

 Thurs. June 9, TSS 

Meditation 10am 

 Fri. June 10, TSS 

Meditation 10am 

 Sun. June 12, Dhar-

ma Shotsuki 1pm 

 Wed. June 15, TSS 

Meditation 10am 

 Thurs. June 16, TSS 

Meditation 10am 
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Yamabiko Members  

are cleaning monthly 

the downstairs bath-

rooms, multi-purpose 

room and kitchen.  If 

you see anything that 

needs maintenance,  

please let any member 

of the Executive know. 

This should reduce 

monthly Toban time 

considerably.   Thanks 

so much Yamabiko 

Special points of interest: 

 Fir. June 17, TSS Medi-

tation 10am 

 Tues. June 21, Obon 

Odori Practice 7pm 

 Wed. June 22, TSS Med-

itation 10am 

 

Special points of inter-

est: 

 Thurs. June 23, TSS 

Meditation 10am 

 Fri. June 24, TSS 

Meditation 10am 

 Tues. June 28, Obon 

Odori Practice 7pm 

 Wed. June 29, TSS 

Meditation 10am 

 Thurs. June 30, TSS 

Meditation 10am 



Summer is almost here, and many of us are spending 

more time with outdoor activities; planting and tending 

our gardens, having picnics, planning family reunions, 

and going camping.  Summertime and outdoor activi-

ties are intertwined for many of us.  This time of year 

brings us closer to the earth, back to our roots, and 

awakens our inner spirituality and feeling of connected-

ness to all beings, in the light of Amida Buddha.  

 We live in a complicated world that is often 

filled with misunderstanding, hardships and distrust.  

Our quest towards the cultivation of self is a driving 

force in our strivings to live an ethical life and make 

sound ethical decisions.  We do our best to guide our 

children to make good choices in their lives, but it’s a 

complicated world with difficult choices to be made.  

There is a story about this from Indigenous culture that 

conveys a simple message which speaks to people of 

all cultures. 

 A long time ago, there was an Indian warrior 

whose wisdom and strength were respected and ad-

mired.  He eventually became the chief of a mighty 

tribe.  Everyone in the tribe looked up to their wise 

chief, and praised him for his leadership.  No one loved 

or admired him more than his grandson.  This boy ear-

nestly wanted to be like his grandfather, but he seemed 

to be falling short in so many ways.  How could he ever 

be able to follow his grandfather’s lead, and eventually 

become a great chief himself?  The grandson was a 

strong good looking boy, but sometimes he made 

wrong choices in his life.  He did not seem to have the 

same strengths and attributes that his grandfather had.  

He was not always able to shoot his arrows straight, 

was not always successful in the hunt, and was not al-

ways able to run as fast or wrestle as skillfully as others 

his age. 

 There were many evenings that he felt discour-

aged and would climb up on a great rock overlooking 

the lake, and think about his problems, until the sun set 

behind the mountains.  He would worry about his fu-

ture, and what lay ahead for him.  Could he ever be-

come as wise and as strong as his grandfather? Would 

he be able to live up to his grandfather’s expectations?  

 One evening when this young man was feeling 

troubled and alone, he decided to talk to his grandfather 

about his future.  As they sat together, the young man 

poured out his worries and fears.  The grandfather lis-

tened patiently, and did not speak for a long time.  Fi-

nally, his grandfather looked at him and replied: “I re-

member when I was your age; I struggled with many 

of the same things, just like you.  I used to feel that 

there was a fight going on inside me - a terrible fight 

and it is between two dogs.  One is evil - he is anger, 

envy, regret greed, arrogance and self-pity, inferiori-

ty, lies, superiority and ego.  The other is peace, joy, 

love, hope, generosity, truth, compassion and faith.  

The same fight is going on inside you - and inside 

every other person too.  At times the bad dog would 

pull me down, and I would fail at everything.  There 

would be a constant struggle back and forth between 

the good and the bad.” 

 The grandson thought about it for a minute, 

then he asked his grandfather, “which dog will win?”  

The grandfather looked at him and said, “The one 

that wins will be the one you feed.  Keep feeding the 

good dog, don’t feed the bad one, and everything will 

turn out OK. 

 This story describes our human nature, and 

our ongoing struggle between good and bad.  Shinran 

Shonin described our nature as bonbu (foolish be-

ings). “Our desires are countless, and anger, wrath, 

jealousy, and envy are overwhelming, arising without 

pause; to the very last moment of life.  They do not 

cease, or disappear, or exhaust themselves.”   

 A famous myokonin, (devout nembutsu fol-

lower) from Tottori prefecture, Japan, by the name of 

Genza (1842-1930) was often sought out by many 

people for his wisdom and advice about the Shinjin 

faith.  There is well known story about a man who 

confessed to him “I’m a hypocrite.  When I go to the 

temple, I sit in front of Amida and enjoy saying the 

nembutsu, but when I go home, I forget everything 

completely.  I’m a hypocrite.’  Genza smiled at him 

and replied, ‘But if you admit that you’re a hypocrite, 

that’s good, because it’s really hard to be a real hypo-

crite.” 

 As human beings we are always learning 

about ourselves.  We should strive to nurture all that 

is good within us.  Once it has germinated, it will 

continue to grow and flourish.  Immersing ourselves 

in the Dharma, is at the centre of our quest for spirit-

uality and a means of nourishing the good within us.  

The light of Amida Buddha, continues to shine upon 

us, throughout the ups and downs in life. Even if we 

should go astray sometimes, Amida Buddha will be 

always there for us.  

In Gassho,  Rev. Yasuhiro Miyakawa 

From Sensei: The Fight Within 
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The JSBTC Women’s Federation AGM was held on 

Friday April 22 and Saturday April 23. Shirley 

Tanemura and Anne Stack attended the AGM as 

representatives of Kelowna Buddhist Temple. Dele-

gates from temples across Canada met to discuss 

various issues and pass several resolutions. These 

include: 

1.  Dana Day Fund 2016 - $2,000.00 each are to be 

given to the Food Banks of Canada & Children's 

Wish Foundation 

2.  The Membership Fee will stay at $15.00 per per-

son 

3.  We received a large number of Stamps and 

Foreign coins collected this year. 

4.  Youth Dharma Assistance - Youths attending 

conferences and various events should ask for 

funding directly from the JSBTC WF, if not fund-

ed by local Temples. 

5.  New executive consisting of: Phylliss Ohashi, 

Vernon; Sara Clark, Calgary; Myra Takasaki, To-

ronto; Adara Kaita, Winnipeg & Lori North, Fra-

ser Valley. 

JSBTC Women’s Federation AGM 2016 
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The Collected Works of Shinran 

Message from the Editor: JSBTC AGM Report 

The 2016 JSBTC AGM was held in Winnipeg Manito-

ba, it was my first time in their lovely Temple, and all 

Delegates were treated to exceptionally warm hospital-

ity and great food!  Winnipeg is a culturally diverse 

city, home of the Royal Ballet and has a unique histor-

ic appeal.  It is always a treat to represent our local 

Temple as a delegate at these meetings, I look forward 

to seeing friends that I have met over the years, plus I 

always come back energized and full of ideas for us to 

try.  This year, was particularly important as there was 

more discussion about a full time Bishop and a pro-

posed increase in Temple assessments.  Even though 

Kelowna along with Kamloops felt that raising dues 

nationally wasn’t in the best interests of encouraging 

membership it was resolved to increase the assessment 

by $10.00 per member, voted and passed by national 

delegates of the Temples across Canada.  Funding is 

the largest hurdle to overcome in hiring a full time 

Bishop, even though delegates could see benefits of 

having a someone who is dedicated to supporting and 

propagating Jodo Shinshu Buddhism across Canada.  

With the passing of Reverend Michael Hayashi, Mani-

toba acknowledged the support of our Bishop Rever-

end Tatsuya Aoki during their difficult times… as 

well, delegates heard that the Bishop was invaluable in 

supporting the Toronto Buddhist Temple during a 

very trying year.  Toronto had terminated the em-

ployee of a young Minister from Japan, Reverend 

Ryuhei Endo, and have set about rebuilding mem-

ber confidence as the situation was very tense.  It 

has been a very difficult past year for the Ministeri-

al association, but I believe after long discussions, 

we emerged from this meeting stronger and more 

committed than when we entered.  We have learned 

from this experience about human suffering, how 

we deal with suffering and who or how others are 

affected.  We have learned about how Toronto’s 

situation demonstrates the interconnectedness of our 

National Sangha and the need for better communi-

cation and understanding.   I hope all the members 

of the Kelowna Temple join me in supporting the 

directors of the Jodo Shinshu Buddhist Temples of 

Canada, show great respect for our Bishop, and 

treating not only our Minister, but all Ministers with 

the respect they deserve.   

Also join me in welcoming a new Minister from 

Japan to serve at the Toronto Buddhist Temple, 

Reverend Yoshimichi Ouchi. 

In Gassho, Jerry Takeda, JSBTC Delegate 

The Buddha’s light is supreme in radiance; Thus Amida is called “Buddha, Lord of Blazing Light.”  It dispels 

the darkness of the three courses of affliction (hell, hugry spirits, animals), So take refuge in Amida, the great 

one worthy of offerings.  The radiance of enlightenment, in its brilliance, transcends all limits;  Thus Amida is 

called “Buddha of the Light of Purity.”  Once illuminated by this light, We are freed of karmic defilements and 

attain emancipation.  

Continued on Page 8 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 
TSS Meditation 
10am-12:30pm 

2 
TSS Meditation 
10am-12:30pm, 
Temple Exec Meet-
ing 7pm,  Taiko 
Practice 7pm 

3 
TSS Meditation 
10am-12:30pm 

4 
Lawn Cutting 
Ken Yamada 

5 
Family Picnic  
11am-4pm 

6 
Taiko Practice 
7pm 

7 8 
TSS Meditation 
10am-12:30pm 

9 
TSS Meditation 
10am-12:30pm, 
Taiko Practice 7pm 

10 
TSS Meditation 
10am-12:30pm 

11 

Lawn Cutting  
Gary Koga 
 
 

12 
Dharma Shotsu-
ki 1pm 

13 
Taiko Practice 
7pm 

14 15 
TSS Meditation 
10am-12:30pm 

16 
TSS Meditation 
10am-12:30pm, 
Taiko Practice 7pm 

17 
TSS Meditation 
10am-12:30pm 

18 
Lawn Cutting 
Reg Tomiye 
 
 

19 20 
Taiko Practice 
7pm 

21 
Obon Odori 
Practice 7pm 

22 
TSS Meditation 
10am-12:30pm 

23 
TSS Meditation 
10am-12:30pm, 
Taiko Practice 7pm 

24 
TSS Meditation 
10am-12:30pm 

25 
Lawn Cutting 
Rick Suzuki 

 
 

26 
Vernon Obon 
3:30pm 

27 
Taiko Practice 
7pm 

28 
Obon Odori 
Practice 7pm 

29 
TSS Meditation 
10am-12:30pm,  

30 
TSS Meditation 
10am-12:30pm, 
Taiko Practice 7pm 

1 
TSS Meditation 
10am-12:30pm 

2 
Lawn Cutting 
Alan Yamaoka 

 
 

June 2016 
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Spring is almost over and Dharma School will be coming to a close for the summer.  

We have had another successful year and are happy to see the many regular and 

new faces that have joined us. A belated welcome to new students Marley and 

Wyler, as well as their parents Dallas and Tanya. They have been a most welcome 

addition to our group this year.  

I would like to take this opportunity to thank some people for all of their hard 

work and dedication throughout the year. Without these people Dharma school 

would not be possible.  Genevra Cavanaugh is always there with a smile and a kind 

word for everyone who walks through the door. She can also be counted on to give the 

Dharma talk when Sensei is not there. She is always more than willing to lend a helping 

hand. Please get well soon Genevra! All of our thoughts and good wishes are with you. Mi-

chael Martin makes it possible for us to chant the Shoshin-ge the Sunday's that Sensei is not there. Herb Tanaka 

is always there to provide us with guidance and sage advice. This past month he has generously taken up the 

Naijin duties again while Kobe and Kenji have been busy with baseball. I very much appreciate your help. A 

special thank you to all the parents who bring their kids every Sunday. I know sometimes it can be a struggle to 

get out the door some mornings but your commitment helps make Dharma school great! Also a big thank you to 

all the kids who chair each service and ring the gong.  It is one of the things that make our Dharma school so 

unique. Thank you to Kobe and Kenji Nishi for taking over the altar setup this year. You've done a great job and 

have learned a lot.  

Of course Dharma school is so successful because of Sensei. His innovative ideas and entertaining Dharma talks 

have seen our group grow more each year.   

Dharma School will have their year end party in conjunction with the church picnic. It was a really fun event last 

year and I hope everyone can come out with their family and friends and enjoy a day at the beach. There will be 

lots of fun games and a great time to be had by all.  In Gassho, Tammy 

Dharma 

School 

2017 Calendar Fundraiser for the Kelowna Buddhist Temple 
 

 
 

Cheryl and I enjoy taking nature photos everywhere we go. We like to look for Bald Eagles and other wildlife as well as 

beautiful scenery. This year, with the encouragement of many friends, we have investigated meaningful ways to share a 

few of our photos and decided to create a 2017 calendar and use it as a fundraiser for the Temple.  Each month features a 

Buddhist quote and the significant celebrations for Jodo Shinshu Buddhists. The explanation for each celebration is in-

cluded on the back cover. All profits from the sale of the calendar will be donated to the Kelowna Buddhist Temple. 

Calendars are now available for purchase. Please order via the Temple 

email (kbtemple@telus.net) or see Herb at any Temple service.  
Thank-you for your support!  In Gassho, Herb 

mailto:kbtemple@telus.net
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Dharma Door: 

Needs our help, they 

need Volunteers—

please consider help-

ing!  Not only does it 

provide a great re-

source for books on 

Buddhism, it has be-

come a source of rev-

enue for our Temple. 

"Looking for a gift idea but 

have no idea what???  

Why not give a gift certifi-

cate to THE DHARMA 

DOOR.  

Something for everyone. 

As with every year it 

seems, we are running into 

lawn cutting issues… those 

that forget to cut the lawn, 

leave some heavy work for 

the next fellow… please , 

please follow the schedule 

and if you cannot make it, 

just switch.  In Gassho 
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Future Fund Raising Concept 

The Kelowna Buddhist Temple has seen a decline in 

the number of fund raising activities over the past few 

years. The future for our Farmer’s market will be lim-

ited as the number of people still farming is declining 

with the greatest support recently coming from the Ogi 

family. Our biggest fund raiser is the Chow Mein din-

ner that we have twice a year.   

The Temple has to find new ways of generating reve-

nue in order to keep the Temple vibrant and growing. 

One such idea is look at the current temple property 

and investigate the feasibility of keeping the existing 

Temple and build a retail/commercial space on the 

open area of the property. With the Capri area redevel-

opment coming over the next few years, there will be a 

large increase in residential population.     

To investigate this, a building committee was formed 

involving Isao Terai, Anne Stack, Jerry Takeda, Vern 

Kawaguchi and Reg Tomiye.  This group is charged 

with creating a design that will enhance the Temple 

property and generate revenue. Preliminary concept 

drawings have been done and discussions with local de-

velopers and builders have taken place to get some idea 

on cost and revenue for the project.  

The concept is of a three story building designed with a 

Japanese architectural style. The Current Temple Hondo 

and Naijin will not be touched and will remain as it cur-

rently is. The entrance and foyer will be redesigned to 

accommodate handicapped people so there will be easy 

access to the Hondo and downstairs hall.  

The committee will have a display during Obon in July. 

There will be placards with design elevations and floor 

plans and projected financials.   Please take a look at the 

project and ask questions and give us your input. Com-

mittee members will be there to answer your questions.     

In Gassho, Reg Tomiye, President Kelowna Buddhist 

Temple 

ANNIVERSARY SALE AT THE DHARMA DOOR !!!! 
We are celebrating our 1st Anniversary at “The Door”! 

In honour of this, for the months of June and July we are offering appreciation discounts,  

so --- now is the time to cash in those gift certificates, pick up that book you have been  

wanting, buy a kimono or a beautiful bracelet….. 

20% OFF FOR TEMPLE MEMBERS OR THOSE WHO HAVE COMPLETED THE  

INTRODUCTION TO BUDDHISM CLASS 

10% OFF EVERYONE ELSE 

(EXCLUDED ARE RELIGIOUS ITEMS: I.E. INCENSE, BUTSUDANS, ONENJUS,  

MONTO SHIKISHOS) 

Temple Executive Report 

The warm weather will soon be upon us and with that 

will come a few summer activities from the Temple.  

The Temple picnic is scheduled for Sunday June 5th. We 

are hosting it at the same park in Winfield as last year, 

Beasly Park.  The time is 11 to 4. Temple family and 

friends are all welcome. Bring your lawn chairs and 

lunch basket. Games provided by the Temple.  A huge 

“Thank You” to Jack Yamaoka for your organizational 

skills again this year. 

Temple Obon service will be held on Sunday, July 10th.  

This is a potluck affair. Please email Laurie Takeda with 

what you will be bringing. 

(Laurie.Takeda@gmail.com) There will be Odori 

dancing in the parking lot after the supper.  If you 

would like to wear a kimono for the festivities, 

please feel free to bring it along. 

A reminder to get your recipes into Maureen Hat-

anaka before July 10th to be put into the Temple 

cookbook. This will be a fall fundraiser for the Fu-

jinkai. Please plan on supporting this project.  

Thank you to all Temple members who continue to 

support our Temple in anything that has been asked 

of you. You are truly appreciated.   

In Gassho,  Laurie 

mailto:Laurie.Takeda@gmail.com


Correction in last issue:  Dharma Shotsuki Donations:  Ohashi, M/M Kiyoshi (In Memory of Tomechiyo Teramura) 

$30.00  Should read Ohashi, Mrs H. and like wise for the following under Hanamatsuri donations    Ohashi, M/M Kiyo-

shi $50.00  - sincere apologies for this error 

Dharma Shotsuki  

Tanemura, Shirley (In Memory of Takeko Kimura/Kuniyoshi Tamura) $40.00 

Yamaoka, M/M Alan (In Memory of Mrs. Mitsu Hayashi) $50.00 

Fong, M/M Michael (In Memory of Shuo Yamaoka) $50.00 

Yamaoka, M/M Alan (In Memory of Shuo Yamaoka) $100.00 

Yamaoka, M/M Alan (In Memory of Mrs. Chiyoko Yamaoka) $100.00 

Gotanye Service  

Ishikawa, Mr. James $35.00 

Memorial 

Uyeyama, Pegi (In Memory of Chiyoko Yamaoka) $20.00 

Uyeyama, Pegi (In Memory of Mitsu Hayashi) $20.00 

Yamaoka, Tomoye (In Memory of Shojiro Yamaoka) $20.00 

Uyeyama, Pegi (In Memory of Katsuzo Hayashi) $20.00 

Yamaoka, Mrs. Tomoye (In Memory of Chiyoko Yamaoka) $25.00 

Yamaoka, Tomoye (In Memory of Shuo & Chiyoko Yamaoka) $30.00 

Yamaoka, Carrie (In Memory of Chiyoko & Shuo Yamaoka) $50.00 

Hayashi, Mrs. Shiz (In Memory of Katsuzo Hayashi) $50.00 

Fong, M/M Michael (1st Year Memorial for Mrs. Chiyoko Yamaoka) $250.00 

Yamaoka, M/M Alan (1st Year Memorial of Mrs. Chiyoko Yamaoka) $500.00 

Newsletter 

Tahara, M/M Jack $40.00 

Special  

Wakisaka, M/M Larry (In Appreciation) $20.00 

Richdale, M/M Glen (Buidling Fund in Memory of Chiyoko Yamaoka) $30.00 

Yamaoka, M/M Jack (Building Fund in Memory of Chiyoko Yamaoka) $50.00 

Brown, Mrs. Gail (Buidling Fund in Memory of Chiyoko Yamaoka) $50.00 

Yamaoka, Shirley (Building Fund in Memory of Chiyoko Yamaoka) $50.00 

Hayashi, Mrs. Sizue (Building Fund in Memory of Chiyoko Yamaoka) $50.00 

Yamaoka, M/M Gerry (Building Fund in Memory of Chiyoko Yamaoka) $50.00 

Suzuki, M/M Tosh (In Appreciation) $50.00 

Yetman, M/M Pat (Building Fund in Memory of Chiyoko Yamaoka) $100.00 

Tamaki, M/M Sid (In Appreciation) $300.00 

Membership  

Tahara, M/M Jack $310.00 

With Gratitude the Temple and all of  its Affiliated Organizations 

Acknowledge Your Generous Contribution and Apologies 

for any Errors or Omissions. 

Recent legislation enacted 

by the Provincial Govern-

ment restricts organizations 

from divulging personal 

information without the 

approval of the individuals 

affected. The donations 

generously made by Temple 

members and friends fall 

under the realm of personal 

information. Therefore, if 

you object to your dona-

tions being published in the 

Temple Newsletter, please 

let us know and we will 

cease doing so (Mail or 

Email your wish to be omit-

ted from the published list).  

In Gassho,  Temple Board 

of Directors 

JSBTC Women’s Federation AGM 2016—continued 

6.  The 2017 AGM will be held in Toronto.  

The next AGM marks the 35th anniversary of JSBTC WF. We will take time 

over the next year to reflect on and discuss where we stand today, the things that 

make us unique, and what future directions we may want to take.  

We finished the trip on Sunday April 24 with a continental breakfast and a 

Tsuito Hoyo service led by Bishop Tatsuya Aoki. This was a wonderful oppor-

tunity for members of Manitoba Buddhist Temple, Ministers and JSBTC WF 

representatives from across Canada to meet. 

On behalf of Shirley and I, we thank you for the opportunity to represent Ke-

lowna Buddhist Temple Women’s Association . In Gassho, Anne Stack  


